AISKEW & LEEMING BAR PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 22 March 2017
at 7:15 pm

In Motel Leeming, Leeming Bar.
Chair:  Councillor John Stenhouse
Councillors attended: Councillors Redman, Marr, Les, Kennedy, Asquith, Pocklington
and Sutcliffe.

Members of the Public:  2
1.  
Public question time:  Questions were put to the Police Officers present.
2.
Police Report:  PC McDonald and Sgt. Perrin attended the meeting to give their 
monthly report and take questions on the problem at Coneygarth Way. Sgt Perrin 
informed the council that there is nothing the Police can do about this problem as it is 
beyond Police resources but did say he would look into it.  NYCC Highways are now 
responsible for this road and it was suggested by the Council that Highways could be 
asked, again, to look at extending the yellow lines.

The Police also answered questions on speeding on Bedale Road.  It was confirmed 


that speed checks had already been done and was not scheduled to be done again until 
2019.  Speeding on Northallerton Road was also discussed the Council being informed 
that enforcement may be carried out in the future.
3.
County Council Report:  The Council was informed that County Councillor Arthur Barker is standing down and that Annabel Wilkinson was standing in the County Elections on the 4 May 2017 for the Swale Division.   

4.
Hambleton District Council Report:  Charges for green bins start in April.  It was reported to the Council that the telephone and on line service to arrange this was extremely slow.  District Councillor Barningham will raise this with HDC.

It was also reported that work on the Gateway Car Park in Bedale has been halted in view of cost increasing and other options are being looked at.


Councillors will meet to discuss the cycleway from Aiskew to Bedale including the new footbridge.   
5.
 External Committee Report: Nothing to report.
6.
 Leeming Bar Residents Association:  The Council was informed that work on the Community Hub was going well with a good turnout on open days.  They have also received their first official booking from HDC  for the County Elections on 4 May 2017. 
7.
Apologies:  County Councillors Barker and  Weighell and D Councillor Noone 
8.
Clerk’s Report: The Clerk reported that HDC Environmental Health had visited the site 
of the bunker at the side of Kingfisher Play Park.  Cllr Marr updated the Council and as 
it is proving difficult to find out who owns this bunker it was suggested that the Clerk 
get in touch with Environmental Health again and the Water Board.

The Clerk informed the Council that she has received a quotation for painting the 
railings on the left side of Aiskew Bank (going into Bedale).  The Contractor informed 
the Clerk that the railings are dangerous.  This was discussed and it was decided not to 
carry out the painting and to contact NYCC Highways with this information.  Clerk to 
action.

The Clerk informed the Council that an email has been received from HDC Planning 
Enforcement Officer to say that Mulberry Homes are in dispute with the landowner.  The 
landowner has withdrawn his consent to allow access to his land so it may take even 
longer for the soil to be removed. 
 
9.
Correspondence:  The Chairman and Councillors received a thank you letter from 
Bedale Library for the Parish donation.

The Chairman and Councillors received an invitation to Bedale Town Council’s annual 
charity dinner to be held in Bedale Hall on 27 April 2017.

An invitation to attend HDC Parish Liaison Meeting on 18 May 2017 has been received. 
Cllr Redman
will attend.
10.
Accept the Minutes: The Minutes from the last Parish Council Meeting were agreed 
after the following change:  Item 12:  Planning Application Ref: 17/00087/FUL – No 
objections.  “Councillor Marr declared an interest and left the room”.
11.
Hambleton District Council Planning Applications were discussed and the following observations made by the Council:

Planning Application Ref: 17/00460/FUL – No objection


Planning Application Ref: 17/00499MRC – No objection

Planning Appilcation Ref:  16/02714/FUL – No objection

Planning Application Ref:  17/00403/FUL – No objection

12:  
Local Governance Review:  This was discussed and it was decided that the Parish Council should complete the Consultation Forms expressing their view which is Proposal No 3:  To remain how we are.  Cllr Asquith to action.
13.
Playground Inspection Reports:  Noted.
13.1   The Clerk presented to the Council a Quotation to install artificial grass in Mattison Close Play Park as the matting is completely worn away.  No decision was made on this.  A quotation was also presented for new play equipment for the play park at Ascough Wynd in Aiskew.  This is deferred until the land is transferred from developers.

13.2
It was suggested that extra gates are required at Kingfisher Play Park. This was discussed and it was decided that NYCC Highways ‘Right of Way’ should be approached with this request.  Clerk to action.
14:
Allotments:  All rents have been paid.  Three plots have been rotavated to enable them to be allocated to new tenants. Clerk to check the waiting list and advertise if necessary.
16.
Highways: HDC Environmental Health was approached on the subject of air pollution in Bedale Road.  The recent checks carried out showed that the reading was at acceptable levels but that monitoring will continue.

16.1
The continuation of double yellow lines at Sandhill Lane was discussed also the lack of footpath. Clerk to inform NYCC Highway although it was suggested this may not be looked into until after NYCC Election in May 2017.
16.2
The hedges and pathways from Otterbeck Way through to access to Wensleydale Railway require attention.  This was discussed and it was decided that this work should be undertaken by our contractor.  Clerk to action. 

17.
Neighbourhood Plan:  This was discussed and it was decided that a sub committee be


formed to set up a future plan.  Cllr Pocklington offered to lead on this and the date for the first meeting is 1 April 2017.  The venue is Motel Leeming.  Clerk to book room. 


Proposed by Judi Asquith and seconded by Jackie Kennedy.
18.
To approve the monthly accounts:  The monthly accounts were read, agreed by all 
Councillors present and signed by the Chairman.
18.1    The Clerk informed the Council that the annual fee for the YLCA Membership is £685. This was discussed and was agreed to retain the Membership.  Clerk to action.
18.2 The Clerk requested that her salary go up one spinal point as per her contract.  This 
was agreed by all Councillors present.
19.
Museum in Bedale Hall:  This was discussed and it was agreed by all Councillors 
present that the Museum and all artefacts remain within Bedale Hall.
20.  
Items for next Agenda:


Dog litter bin on Low Street


Neighbourhood Plan


Mattison Close
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